
 

79 Elm Street • Hartford, CT 06106-5127     www.ct.gov/deep          Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

NPDES Permit Application No. 20101482 

City of Norwalk 

 

The Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (“DEEP”) has made a tentative 

determination to approve an application submitted by the City of Norwalk (the "applicant") 

under section 22a-430 of the Connecticut General Statutes (CGS) for a permit to discharge into 

the waters of the state. 

 

The applicant has previously received a permit from DEEP authorizing the discharge of up to an 

annual average daily design flow of 18 million gallons a day of advanced treated municipal 

wastewaters to the Norwalk River.  The applicant has submitted an application to renew its 

existing permit.  This renewal application is the subject of this notice 

 

Pursuant to section 22a-430(b) of the Connecticut General Statutes, DEEP will hold a public 

hearing on this application beginning on Monday, December 2, 2013, 6:00 pm, in the Public 

Works Center Cafeteria, First Floor, 15 South Smith Street, Norwalk, CT 06855.  The hearing 

will be continued in the Russell Room at DEEP Headquarters, 79 Elm Street, 3
rd

 Floor, Hartford 

on Wednesday, December 11, 2013, starting at 9:30 am.  Written comments will be accepted in 

person at the evening hearing or if submitted to the Office of Adjudications via e-mail 

(deep.adjudications@ct.gov), fax (860-424-4052), or mail (Office of Adjudications, DEEP 

Headquarters, 79 Elm Street, 3
rd

 Floor, Hartford, 06106) by the close of business on December 6, 

2013.  Members of the public should check the DEEP Calendar of Events on the DEEP website 

(http://www.depdata.ct.gov/calendar/) for any alterations to this hearing schedule, including 

additional hearing dates or cancellations.  

 

The application is available for inspection at the DEEP Headquarters, 79 Elm Street, Hartford.  

Questions may be directed to Ann Straut-Esden of the Planning and Standards Division at 860-

424-3137 or via e-mail at ann.straut-esden@ct.gov.  

 

Date: 10/30/2013     ________________________________                                 

 

 

/s/Denise Ruzicka, Director 

Planning and Standards Division 

Bureau of Water Protection and Land Reuse 

The Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection is an Affirmative Action 

and Equal Opportunity Employer that is committed to complying with the Americans with 

Disabilities Act. To request an accommodation contact us at (860) 418-5910 or 

deep.accommodations@ct.gov. 
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